PTO Meeting: October 17, 2022, 7:00pm
Principals Report- Mr. Kling
· Just wanted to thank the PTO for a successful movie night and for a great Race for Ed. Thank you to the volunteers and PTO for the support and for families who donated.
· This Wednesday is the first half day of the year- students get out at 12:25. Will be serving lunch still for early dismissal- purpose of the day is for teachers to engage in training for equity in the classroom. Strategies to learn to make sure all students and teachers are prepared for a great learning environment. 
· Thursday’s half day is first day of conferences for the year. Shifting to a more traditional conference schedule also, in November for conferences to continue. The target is for 4-5 families for this Thursday- some early conferences might give students an early track for success for the year. If you were not notified of a conference for October- there will be more in Nov. (the Monday and Tuesday of thanksgiving week) 
· Halloween (October 31) parade back to traditional format- Parades are targeted for 1pm. Families can be spectators for the parade. New mandates for school security are in place. To avoid long lines, there will be a spectator section- after parade, students will go inside for parties and room parents are welcome to come inside. Parade will be about 30 min long. 
· November 3rd and 4th are half days- to prep teachers for report cards and end of marking periods.
· Bus 387 back in service for afternoon route. We are just one bus short for morning and afternoon run. We will be making some minor changes to allow teachers to be back in the classroom sooner in the afternoon.
· Last PTO meeting, I shared for goals on school improvement. We finalized school plan and will have posted online by end of next week- for specifics. Goal is to promote student/ teacher success.
Teachers Report- Mrs. Turner
· I just wanted to re-iterate what Mr. Kling said- thank you for the movie night and for Race for Ed, best day ever for a lot of students- thank you to the PTO for opportunity for the students. 
Treasurers Report- Jenny Brandt
· Some Highlights- goes through Sept. 30. We have had a lot of stuff going on. $1700 for memberships so far.  We have about 40 percent- of the student population. 
· Donations from the membership drive is about $800- we know the economy isn’t the best right now.
· Spizzico did a great job, we do not have the numbers from last spirit yet (Senor Chile)
· Movie night brought in $531
· Spirit wear sales at back to school night and Sneak a peek were $883 (doesn’t include online sales).. Spirit wear should be in, in about a week or so.
· The big thing is Race for Ed.. we are netting about $20k.. the numbers are not final. It will continue to be updated.
· Some other things with the Special Purpose fund- we just bought instruments for $7600 to help the music dept. 
· Our general account has $9800 and Special Purpose has $56,000. 
PTO President- Charlotte Byrd
· I don’t have the final numbers from spirit night yet- it was super packed which is a good thing! Will be speaking to the managers for the final count
· Boo grams go home this week- (Amanda, can you speak about them?) Every year in the fall we do boo grams- a lollipop goes with a boo gram. A sheet will come home this week for kids to color and put names on them- More copies were sent out with the Sunday email. Kids can cut out and color, with a $1. PTO tapes a lollipop to a gram and will go out on Halloween. Every student gets one. Please don’t tape the money to the boo grams- please don’t staple either- dum dum lollipops go on them. They go into teachers’ mailboxes and will be given out by teachers on Halloween. Please send in by 10/26.. PTO needs time to put them all together. 
· Please make sure you are getting PTO office notifications and they aren’t going into your spam.
· The sign up genius is updated for future events. Please check back often.
· Make up picture day is 11/18. Still need some volunteers for that.
· Race for Ed was a great day- thank you so much to the teachers, our new PE teacher was incredible, all the volunteers made it a great success.
· Room parent update- we have most of our room parents set for our students. If you have a kid in the younger grade- if you have time to help out and are not a room parent- teachers are always looking for extra help so, please reach out to your teacher.
· A question was asked about room parents for 5th grade- there are still spaces open for room parents..email or call Charlotte Byrd. 
· PJ day is Friday, 11/4… it is the end of the marking period. If families are able to send in $1, please do so for pajama day.
· Ms. Marshall will be working with the kids on making more kindness rocks. Kids an see them while walking down the hall- the rock garden needs to be re-vamped. There will be a group of volunteers to weatherproof them (varnish them). Supports kindness and unity. PTO will be buying the rock/ paint supplies. 
· Please download the box top app and scan your receipts- some proceeds come to the school.
Update on Planned Events
· We have a leaf clean up- with potential dates in November. We will go on Mr. Kling’s availability to use his trailer. Mr. Kling is available on 11/19. 11/19 will be clean up. We had a clean up the day after movie night- was very productive. Hot chocolate/ cookies  will be at the next one for volunteers.
· Make up picture day- we need more volunteers.
Planning for Future events
· If anyone is interested in the vacant PTO roles- President, VP, and treasurer are available. Please ask PTO for information.
· Would like to get future events on calendar (dance, pancake breakfast, etc)
· Pancake breakfast date, looking at April dates. Schools are closed 4/21 (Friday). Spring break is week of April 6th. We need to go over dates. We will be re-grouping. 
· Book fair is the last week of November. Media center gets credits to buy books with some of the proceeds. PTO also receives money.
· A parent asked about yearbook sales- we always order some extras. This year we had to order more extras- the sales goes for 6 weeks, with reminders sent out. Sales are usually mid Feb- through March. 
· Mrs. Turner has a question from one of her families- Is the school putting out a school directory- no.. to cut down on paper. If you are a member of the PTO office, you can find someone’s information. Registration is encouraged. All of our members have been logged in. An email has been sent out to everyone who has been registered, to update your email. For privacy reasons, the school can not directly send out families info. If you are a member of PTO, you are giving permission for your information to go out. 
Next Meeting is 12/5/2022 (combined Nov. and Dec. meeting).
MOTION TO ADJOURN
Attendees- Mr. Kling, Charlotte Byrd, Jenny Brandt, Abbie Finamore, Allison Turner, Amanda Kelly, Catherine Konopka, Austin Cypher, Patrick Flynn, Regina Flynn, Michele Houston, John Newlin, Laura Wood, Reanne Petrullo, Sarah French, Maggie Odigie,  Daniel, Kimberly Fern, Erica Keppel, Tyler Stott, Shannon Tersine, Debbie Barbour



